
QUARTERLY MEETING OF THE BOARD OF MANAGERS 

OF SPECIAL IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT #2 

OF THE RIO GRANDE WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
February 12, 2019, 9:00 a.m. 

Rio Grande Water Conservation District Conference Room 

Alamosa, Colorado 81101 

Present: Karla Shriver, President; Eric Hinton, Vice-President; Scot Schaefer, Secretary/Treasurer; 
Mark Deacon, BOM; Gerald Ziegler, BOM; Michael Schaefer, BOM; Harold Stoeber, BOM; and, 
Greg Higel, Ex-Officio 

Staff and Consultants: Pete Ampe, Attorney; Cleave Simpson, General Manager; Amber Pacheco, 
Program Manager; Rose Vanderpool, Program Assistant; Chris Ivers, Deputy Program Manager; 
Linda Ramirez, Program Assistant; Clinton Phillips, Davis Engineering; and April Mondragon, 
Administrative Assistant. 

Guests: Deb Sarason, Mike Kruse, Wade Henderson, Charles Stillings, Doug Cooper. 

Meeting Called to Order 

President Shriver called the meeting to order at 9: 15 a.m. A quorum was present. The Pledge of 
Allegiance was recited. 

Approval of the Agenda 

President Shriver stated the order of the agenda items would be rearranged and "Election of 
Officers" was added to New Business. President Shriver asked for approval of the agenda. A motion 
was made by Mark Deacon to approve the agenda as amended. The motion was seconded by Eric 
Hinton and unanimously approved. 

Approval of the Minutes 

President Shriver asked for additions, corrections or a motion to approve the November 6, 2018, 
Quarterly Meeting minutes. A motion was made by Michael Schaefer to approve the minutes. The 
motion was seconded by Gerald Ziegler and unanimously approved. 

President Shriver asked for additions, corrections or a motion to approve the November 30, 2018, 

Special Meeting minutes. A motion was made by Scot Schaefer to approve the minutes. The motion 
was seconded by Gerald Ziegler and unanimously approved. 

Public Comment 

President Shriver asked for public comment. There was none. 

Attorney's Report 

President Shriver asked for the attorney's report. Pete Ampe provide the Board with an update on 
the status of forbearance agreements and the Rules case. 

President Shriver thanked Mr. Ampe for his report. 

Program Manager's Report 

President Shriver asked for the Program Manager's report. Amber Pacheco reported she was 
working on forbearance agreements and seeking water supplies. Ms. Pacheco updated the Board on 
potential appeals and contracts. Ms. Pacheco stated Subdistrict No. 3 is at the same stage as 
Subdistrict No. 2 and Subdistricts 4, 5 and 6 are continuing to work on their Plans of Water 
Management. Ms. Pacheco provided the Board with an update on the financials. 

Discussion on 2018 Fee Assessment and the Subdistrict's Appeals Process 

President Shriver asked for a discussion on 2018 Fee Assessments and the Subdistrict's appeal 
process. Amber Pacheco provided the Board with a refresher of the 2018 fee assessment amounts 
which were approved in December 2018. Ms. Pacheco demonstrated how to get information on 
Subdistrict No. 2 from the Rio Grande Water Conservation District website as well as how to file an 
appeal including the steps involved in the process. 
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